
aff and Students 

Subject: Update 6 regarding Coronavirus Disease, COVID-19 

I know that you will want the distressing news that Fr. Chris Keenan, OFM, is hospitalized with 

pneumonia, although we are told likely not the Coronavirus. Your prayers, please. 

New Federal, State, and City advisory bulletins and regulations regarding the Coronavirus are 
being released around the clock. We are monitoring these public health directives continuously 
and relying on them to inform our plans at the College. 

Federal, State, and City directives prohibit group meetings until further notice. As planned, all 
lecture/recitation sections of classes will resume meeting online on Canvas beginning after the 
Spring break, in synchronous (real time) format, at their regularly scheduled meeting times. Our 
faculty continue to develop greater mastery of online instruction. Watch for emails from your 
faculty members. Faculty and students can access training and support resources on Canvas, and 
contact Computer Services if needed via email at helpdesk@mountsaintvincent.edu. 

We now expect lecture/recitation sections to continue online till the end of the semester. 

As noted in my earlier memos, practicum placement, clinical placements, laboratory classes, 
studio classes, and student teaching placements raise various, complex challenges. We continue 
to work with the New York State Department of Education to address these issues. As you 
would expect, most clinical sites will not currently allow students on site. Please be assured that 
we have the utmost concern for each of you. We will notify you of plans and options as soon as 
we can. It is likely that some students who have such requirements will need to extend the 
Spring semester beyond its scheduled end. We simply cannot yet know which of these students 
will and which will not need an extended semester. Everyone should prepare for that possibility. 
Similarly, we do not yet know whether an extended spring semester will require us to modify the 

schedule for summer session classes. We will let you know as soon as we can. 

Students who are in student teaching placements this semester should contact Dr. Stephanie 
Squires, Director for Teacher Education (stephanie.squires(@:mountsaintvincent.edu) to provide 
an update on the status of their placements. 

Students with credit bearing internships must individually coordinate with the Oxley Integrated 
Advising Office regarding your internship. If you have not yet done so, please promptly contact 
Oxley. ( Oxlev@mountsaintvincent.edu) 
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